Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
March 9, 2015
     Memorial Hall

7:00 p.m.

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order at Memorial Hall at 7:00 p.m.  Other members present: Robert Manners, Joe Judd, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Also present Finance Committee members John Rees, Leo Ojala, and Tamarack Hanna. 

Media Present: Recorder and Shelburne Falls & West County Independent.
Acceptance of Minutes: Bob made a motion to accept minutes as read for February 23, 2015, Joe seconded the motion; the vote was unanimous.

Noteworthy News:
· Select Board Essentials Workshop “Performance Measurement for Small Towns,” March 12th, 7:00 p.m. @ Olver Transit Center.

· West County Emergency Food Pantry Open House /Saturday March 21, 2015, 11 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., Cowell Gymnasium.

· Bob announced John Payne will not be running this year for Selectman.

Department Liaison Reports: 
Police: Joe said he is in discussion with the chief regarding a parking meter program and whether it is suitable for Shelburne. 
Emergency Management Team: Joe said the team will be bringing forward a MOU with Trinity Church in the near future regarding the use of the church as a warming shelter.

Pratt Building: Bob noted one of the two circulation pumps at the library has failed.  The lowest estimate received for its replacement was $714.  If funds are available at the end of the year, the Board will replace the pump otherwise it may have to wait until the next fiscal year.  
Public Comment: None.  

Appointments: 
7:15 p.m. Alan Smith RE: Associate Members for Conservation Commission:  Alan reported that the Conservation Commission appointed an Associate Member, John Richardson to the Commission. Alan described the appointment as a non-voting member who could participate in discussions and be tasked with particular assignments. The associate member would need to be a resident of Shelburne.  Alan said an associate member differs from an alternate member and the position was created via earlier state legislation under Mass General Law.  Alan said they would be able to engage someone who might have experience the commission might not have access to otherwise.  John said he would like the board to have the opportunity to have input on any future candidates for associate membership.

7:30 p.m. Cathy Buntin RE: Senior Center Budget Presentation (Account # 541 5400): Cathy noted usage of the senior center was up by 68 percent and she foresees continued growth and usage. The senior center is seeking a 3.6 percent increase in the budget for FY’16 a figure that is based on usage.  The senior center will continue to work to address issues with space and bathroom facilities.

7:45 p.m. Arms Library Budget Presentation (Account 610 5410): Trustee Randy Gobeil, Library Director Laurie Wheeler, and Trustee and Treasurer Sheryl Gilmore requested an increase to the FY’16 budget of 9 percent.  Randy noted small increases in the library director’s hours, an increase for the assistant librarian, higher electricity costs, and a small increase for technology support.  The library received about $800 for light bulbs from Mass Save.  There was a short discussion regarding the costs paid by member towns.  John said he’d like to see a clearer delineation and a more mathematically sound method of parsing costs for member towns.

8:00 p.m. MTRSD School Committee: Willow Cohen and Karen Redeker-Hicks presented information regarding the school’s FY’16 budget which would call for the town to bear 31 percent of the district’s operating budget, an increase that would amount to $200,000.  Willow said the school was now a Tier 1 school up from being a Tier 3 school (relating to MCAS scores).  She said enrollment is expected to be steady and they are looking at ways to increase enrollment and that the expected addition of pre-school will help maintain and attract enrollments overall.  Bob noted the contrast in costs and upcoming requests between Mohawk and Franklin County Technical School.   Joe believes that the town would vote down the school’s budget as it is and advised School Committee members to have more than one contingency plan as the budget could be voted down more than once.  Selectmen expressed concern regarding the formula that the District uses to generate the town’s assessment.  Both Selectboard and Finance Committee requested a more in-depth explanation of the numbers.  
Old Business: 
Memorial Hall Bathroom RE: Single Unisex Bathroom: Bob made a motion to accept a bid of $38,700 from Keene Construction of Walpole, NH for construction of a single unisex bathroom in Memorial Hall.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

New Business:

Proposed School Committee Compensation: The board was looking for the opinion of finance committee members regarding a small stipend being offered school committee members due to the high number of meetings (about 50 per year) they are required to attend.  The stipend was suggested to be somewhere in the range of $300 to $1,500.  John Rees thought a stipend made sense.  Tamarack said the finance committee would support a stipend.  John Payne noted other committees might also want to have a stipend.  Joe said the board would deliberate about the topic at a future meeting.

250th Bicentennial Celebration – 2018 (Budget & Appointment of Committee): The board would like to see if there are interested community members to participate in a Bicentennial Celebration Committee.  Residents can contact Terry if interested.  Terry will post the information on the town’s website as well.  John said he’d like to see one of the board members act as liaison to the committee should it be formed.

Any Other Business:

Co-Holding Conservation Restrictions for the Landscape Partnership Program - John reported on an upcoming program and request to meet from the Franklin Land Trust and various town boards regarding a land conservation program for 500 or more unbroken acre parcels.  John said he would recues himself from participation in those discussions or potential voting as he is looking to participate in the program.

Bob noted that the use of heavy trucks for a tower replacement and repair project being worked on by Eversource (formally WMECO) on Bardwell Ferry and Taylor Roads.  The board approved a letter to Eversource requesting they compensate the town for any damage caused by the heavy usage restoring the roads to their original condition upon completion of the project.

Emergency Management Planning Committee: Joe made a motion to appoint Penny Spearance to the Emergency Management Planning Committee.  Bob seconded the motion.  Following a brief discussion, the Board decided to table the motion in order to meet with Penny before finalizing a vote at the next board meeting.

.
Correspondence: 
Franklin Land Trust RE: 11th Annual Recreational Bike Ride, August 22, 2015: The Land Trust sent the board a courtesy letter outlining the upcoming fundraising ride the organization puts on every year.  Bob noted he would like to have a conversation with the organizers regarding the need for EMS during the event.  John suggested a meeting take place between key EMS personnel and Land Trust organizers.

FRCOG RE: Local Technical Assistance Funded Projects in 2015: The board acknowledged the correspondence from FRCOG regarding the designated projects. 
Public Comment: None.
Adjournment: Joe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:45.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
